REPORT TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR CORPORATE SERVICES

24TH FEBRUARY 2003

CORPORATE SERVICES

REVENUE BUDGET 2002/03

1.
This report identifies the projected outturn position for the directorate for 2002/03 based upon expenditure and commitments recorded on SAP up to 14th February 2003 (including February salaries) together with other known transactions that will take place in the current year.

2.
The summarised projected outturn is :-

Division
Overspend

£000
Underspend

£000

Finance

10

IT Net

Salford Advance

Customer Services

Law and Administration

Total
395

395
350

62

422


The overall position is an anticipated underspend of £27,000 after allowing for the fact that budgeted CPO income of £500,000 will not be received until 2003/04.  The major variation arises from the latest financial assessment of the Schools Broadband Project.  Details of the main budget variations are set out below.

3.
Significant budget variations are :-


Finance

There is a projected underspend on salaries of £10,000 due to casual vacancies.


IT Net

Latest expenditure projections relating to the Broadband Project show that the outturn for 2002/03 will be £350,000 less than anticipated due to :-

· Reduced expenditure on equipment for schools - a change in policy of purchasing when required rather than up-front will produce a significant underspend of £150,000 in the current year - however a proportion of the underspend will need to be carried over to 2003/04, the amount required has not yet been assessed.

· Increased income from charges to schools - bills are being issued to schools in February 2003 relating to SLAs and broadband connections.  Income will be £200,000 more than that budgeted.


Salford Advance


Additional income of £27,000 has been received from the delivery of ECDL training to libraries staff.


A further e-government grant of £35,000 has also been received.


Customer Services


Whilst there are a number of variations to the budget it is anticipated that overall these will balance and the outturn will be in line with budget.


Law and Administration

CPO income will be £420,000 under budget as one item relating to land at Mode Wheel of £500,000 will not be received until 2003/04.


Budget provision needs to be identified to fund the cost of consultancy work by Manchester Business School of £25,000 relating to the strategic partnering.


Additional income from NALV of £50,000 partially offsets these items.

4.
Expenditure and income continues to be closely monitored in consultation with Heads of Function.  An update report will be presented towards the end of March 2003.

Geoff Topping

17th February 2003

